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February 5th 


Theme: Who Shall Be My Witness?

Bible:
Acts 1:15-26

Message: Selection of The 12

Main Point: God Chooses Carefully.  

Formation Question: What Does A Spiritual Leader Look Like?

February 12th 


Theme: Pentecost Sermon

Bible:
Acts 2:1-21

Message: Guest Speaker Kent Ingram
Main Point: Preaching Is a Specific Task That Proclaims The 

Good News. If Our Speaking Does Not Have Good News in, it Is

Not Preaching

Formation Question: How Will You Bring Good News To Your, Family, Community, Your World This Week?

February 19th 

Theme:  Pentecost Sermon


Bible: Acts 2:22-41

Message: The Message

Main Point:  This Jesus Who You Killed Has Risen from The Dead.  He Has Risen for All Even Those Who Hate Him.

Formation Question:  What Is The Christian Message?

**Ash Wednesday
February 22**

February 26th

Theme:Life in The Jerusalem Church

Bible:
Acts 2:42-47

Message:  They Shared Everything

Main Point:  Communal Sharing Was Not What Made Them Stand Our Because Other Groups Did the Same.  They Stood Out Because They Lived Without The Fear Of Death And With Hope.  They Did Not Pull Weeds But Planted Wheat.

Formation Question: What Christian Experiences Have Shaped Who You Are Today?

Emergency Pastoral Care

920-421-1968

*Pastor Michael's e-mail!
michaelbmorris100@gmail.com
CHURCH CLOSING INFORMATION

It is getting to be that time of year again.  And just as a reminder if the church is closed due to inclement weather the closing will run on WBAY channel 2 and on WDOR 93.9 FM radio station.
[image: image4.wmf]E-mail Updates*

Please notify the office of any e-mail changes and birthdays.  
If you know of e-mail updates of members and friends, 

please feel free to send along this newsletter.
Thanks so much!

Condolences

Condolences to Jolene and Michael Morris and family on the passing of Jolene’s mother Irma Anderson.  
February MISSION OF THE MONTH: Easter Food Cards for Northern Door Children’s Center
Calvary and Zion are asking for food cards for Easter meals as the Mission of the Month in February.  The $25 gift cards from the Piggly Wiggly are primarily distributed through the Northern Door Children’s Center. Director Cindy Trinkner-Peot said that the cards are a wonderful, life-saving thing.  “Many of our children are from homes with a single parent who may be un- or under-employed. While $25 may not sound like a great deal to many people, with careful planning, it will go a long way – especially with the good sales the Pig has in the winter. I’ve had parents cry with gratitude when they receive a gift card.”

Contributions, marked Easter Food Offering, can be sent to Calvary UMC, P.O. Box 168, Egg Harbor, WI 54209, or Zion UMC, Box 344, Fish Creek, WI 54212

CALENDAR ITEMS
If you have some news or a date you would like to pass along, email the office the information and I will get it out in either an upcoming newsletter or in an email whichever time allows. Deadline for March’s newsletter is Thursday February 16th. 
A Note from Myrtle






ZION NEWS

Do New Year resolutions still stand, or have they already “bit the dust?”  No condemnation.  Discipline and persistence are hard to put in place and practice but can be attainable.  Stick with it!

The past few years have been trying years for the people of Zion.  A testing?  The knitting together and ready support in love has not waned.  Some time ago I had a dream concerning Zion.  There seemed to be a message.  Zion would have a time of shaking but the foundation would stand secure.  A darkness was at work.  Renewal was on the way, unfolding in time.

As this article is written, little snow remains.  Some grass is green.  It's eager to grow whenever it has a chance.  Days have been dreary.  Not much sun.  Temperatures mild.  But we are being reminded that changes are on the way.  Whatever is, count each day a blessing.  Put on your rose-colored glasses and wait out the storm, practicing kindness, expressing love.  Gods in control.  The sun will return!

Attendance gets thin when the snowbirds fly south.  We not only miss them, but they miss us.  Blest be the tie that binds!   




                                                                                                                          Community activities—concerts, festivities, programs, and such continue as planned.  But if you seek a restaurant, beware.  Plan ahead.  Few open.  Short hours. Changed menus.  But food is available.

A reminder that Upper Rooms are available.  Take one.  Read it when you need some time to take a break from business or even mundane activities.  Give God a chance to bless your soul!  And in these uncertain times, “Love one another.”

Myrtle Clark

COST FREE MISSION OPPORTUNITIES
There are several ways in which you can help support missions that don’t cost you anything.  
Econo Foods grocery receipts can be turned in at the church. We get cash back for all of your purchases. Year to date we have collected proceeds of $ 90.19. Thank you to Marty Bagley and Susan Cattle for adding the receipts and turning them in.
CURRENT EVENTS @ CALVARY 
Current Events is on Tuesdays at 9 am, at Calvary hosted by Joan Vahey.  The                                   meeting is held in the library. 
MINISTRY OF PRAYER
Sue Lewis is the coordinator for out prayer chain. If you are not currently a link in the prayer chain and you would like to join, please contact Sue with your email address. Sue can be reached at FSLSAL2@charter.net.
Please email Sue with your prayer request with the exact wording that you want to be forwarded. Include the information that you want shared and it will be sent out to the members of the Prayer Chain.  Thanks again to Sue. Again, her email address is FSLSAL2@charter.net
SPECIAL THANKS
A special thank you to all who contributed to the Mission of the Month for January the Boys and Girls Club of Door County. We received Thank you cards from, the Midwest Mission, UMCOR, Door County Community Foundation for the Healthy Water Fund, the Society of St. Andrew. And we received one from the Boys and Girls Club of Door County stating that through the generosity of its donors they were able to provide over 17,000 meals throughout the summer, distributed more than 200 coats, mittens, and hats, and other 400 families and community members visited the clubs Thrills and Chills event.  
ON GOING NEED FOR KNITTERS AND CROCHETERS
We still need additional volunteers to fulfill our mission. Since January 2005 the Prayer Shawl Ministry has made and donated over 700 prayer shawls, lap robes and prayer squares. We are in need of people to help us restock. We are running low at both parishes. We need both the prayer shawls and prayer squares. We can supply the instructions and the yarn; we just need your time and your talent. Please contact: Calvary: Karen Sandstrom: 920-839-2390, Zion: Judie Gauger: 920-495-1781

contribution Report
Dear Members and Friends,
We will continue to publish a brief financial report.  You will notice what our year-to-date offerings have been compared to our expenses.  After looking at the report, if you have any questions, please ask me. 
In Christ, Michael B. Morris, Pastor





FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS

1.
J. C. Pfeiffer

7.
Peter Peterson

9.
David Pitchford


18.
Carrie Franke

20.
Ryan Dietrich

23.
Peggy Pfister

26.
Claire Murphy

February 2023
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Year to date through December 31, 2022


Calvary  


Income:	$ 126,245*


Expenses:	$ 118,169*


Net Income:	$     8,076





Zion  


Income: 	$56,384


Expense:	$52,385*


Net Income:	$  3,999 


*Includes Shared Expenses 


		





In Our Thoughts & Prayers�      �     All suffering with illness     �     All recuperating from surgery�     All awaiting test results�     All lingering in the grief of loss�     All struggling to make ends meet�     All striving to bring healing in their families    �     All serving in the military and overseas





Members & Friends in Assisted Living





Mary Ann Masson


Alexian Village, Milwaukee





Barbara Brandtjen


Carrington Assisted Living, Green Bay


















































